TELEPHONE CONVERSATION RECORD
PERSON(S) CALLED: Ms. Michelle Wolfe, City Administrator

MAILING ADDRESS: City of Arden Hills
1245 West Highway 96
Arden Hills, MN 55112-5794

TELEPHONE: (651) 634-5120

CALLER: George M. McCann, Senior Health Physicist
Decommissioning Branch
NRC, Region Ill, Division of Nuclear Material Safety

DATE OF CALL: February 2, 2006 (Thursday)

SUBJECT: DISCUSSION REGARDING NRC FINDINGS FOR THE 3M COMPANY’S
CHARACTERIZATION SURVEYS AT TWIN CITIES ARMY AMMUNITION
PLANT

Ms. Wolfe was contacted and advised that the NRC has completed review of the
characterization surveys conducted by the 3M Company around its former radioactive source
manufacturing site. Ms. Wolfe was advised that the NRC had reviewed the former licensee’s
survey data and made the determination that the areas adjoining the former site meet the
NRC'’s unrestricted release criteria, and that they NRC would not pursue this issue any further.
Ms. Wolfe was advised that she would receive a copy of the letter. Ms. Wolfe asked if this
action could effect any further development by the City? | discussed the NRC unrestricted
release criteria. Additionally, | clarified a point of confusion, that is, | explained to her that the
area surveyed by 3M is part of the Minnesota National Guard’s property located on the TCAAP
site, and not part of the TCAAP site, which is being considered for future development.

Ms. Wolfe was asked if she had any questions or concerns. She indicated that there hasn’t
been much interest, since the public meeting held for the ATK license termination meeting.
Ms. Wolfe was advised that she could contact me anytime should she have any questions.

Nothing further was discussed.
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